

OFFICE OF THE CONSERVATION COMMISSION TOWN HALL, 511 MAIN STREET DUNSTABLE, MA 01827-1313 (978) 649-4514 FAX (978) 649-8893

mailto:concom@dunstable-ma.gov

Conservation Commission Minutes Approved: August 24, 2015

Monday, August 10, 2015

Meeting was called to order at 7:46pm by Chair Leah Basbanes Members present: Alan Chaney, Juan Amodei, and Jeff Haight Members absent: Judy Larter, Marilyn Pike and Bill Moeller

Meeting held: At the Dunstable Town Hall- 511 Main Street-lower level- Grange Room

Meeting Minutes of July 27, 2015

Juan made a motion to approve, with noted change, the minutes of the July 27th meeting. Jeff 2nd the motion. – Motion passed unanimously.

Review and/or Sign Bills and Payroll

No invoices. Payroll was signed.

Certificate of Compliance (COC) - 572 Forest Street - Albert & Judith Wright

The Wrights requested a Certificate of Compliance for 572 Forest Street. Work was completed under DEP File #147-240 in 2003. Leah had been out to the site and reported that work had been satisfactorily completed. Alan made a motion to issue the COC for 572 Forest Street. Juan 2nd the motion. – Motion passed unanimously.

Update on Miller Conservation Restriction Grant

Alan stated that he met Melissa Cryan from the state grant program out at the Miller property. They drove along the "gateway" to town and walked the site. Melissa told Alan that a decision on the application will most likely be in November.

Additional Topics Discussed Not Noted on the Agenda

Spaulding Proctor Project

Jeff said that he met Chris and his father out at Spaulding Proctor to discuss the project. Chris will bring supplies into the site on a trailer pulled by a four wheeler. Jeff asked Chris to notify the police department so they are aware he has permission to access the site. Chris will be doing the work in late August and will need a letter from the Commission once completed for Community Service credit for his high school.



OFFICE OF THE CONSERVATION COMMISSION TOWN HALL, 511 MAIN STREET DUNSTABLE, MA 01827-1313 (978) 649-4514 FAX (978) 649-8893 mailto:concom@dunstable-ma.gov

Flat Rock Hill Antennae

Juan told members that he has been unable to reach his contact at Verizon at this time. He's hoping to get information before an antennae is erected on Flat Rock Hill.

Power Lines

Jeff explained to members that the utility company has been spraying vegetation around the power lines. There is concern with residents picking the blueberries under the power lines not knowing that they have been sprayed with chemicals. A call was made to the utility company asking them to erect a sign when they spray to notify residents.

Alan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:07pm. Jeff 2nd the motion. Motion passed unanimously. The next meeting of the Dunstable Conservation Commission is scheduled for Monday, August 24, 2015, 7:30pm at the Dunstable Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Mann Secretary Dunstable Conservation Commission